
COLOMBO 

Gina L. Mccann, 

Environmental Quality Specialist 

C/O Air Quality Division, Michigan EGLE 

Bay City District 

40 I Ketchum St. 

Bay City, MI 48708 

Dear Ms. McCann 

Re: Colombo Manufacturing, LLC - Air Quality Violation Notice (Sandblasting) 

Thank you for your letter and Notice dated March 14, 2023, which was received by Colombo 
Manufacturing, LLC on the 21 st of March. For your records, please note that the former Kelly Industrial 
business was purchased by Colombo Manufacturing, LLC in April of 2022, as a going concern, and the 
blast air handling systems identified in your letter were in-place when purchased by Colombo, and not 
installed nor modified by Colombo since purchase. 

Nevertheless, we appreciate the comments contained in your Notice, and propose the following Rule 
336.285(2) improvements: 



Action 

• Set up new blast booth 
• Install dust collector 
• Add additional filter to 

new dust collector 
• Add container barrel 

for gravity capture of 

waste material 

Projected Install by Date 

Late summer 2023 
Early Fall 2023 (following new blast booth const.) 
Late Fall 2023 

Late Fall 2023 (Project complete date) 

For your reference I have enclosed a photo of the location of the new floor slab location and dust collector 
to be installed. We anticipate that the new installation will meet or exceed requirements of both EGLE 
and MIOSHA. 

It is my understanding that you will forward this response to appropriate individuals. If you wish me to 
send copies, please let me know and I will be happy to do so. I am available to address any questions you 
may have regarding the improvements described above. 

Yours Very Truly 

9~~ 
Plant Manager 

Colombo Manufacturing, LLC 
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